
Healthy Staffordshire Select Committee – Monday 10 August 2020 
District/Borough Digest 

 
Under the Health Scrutiny Code of Joint Working with District and Borough Councils, Authorities have undertaken to keep relevant Partners 
informed of their consideration of health matters having regard to the general working principle of co-operation and the need to ensure a co-
ordinated Staffordshire approach.     Therefore, the following is a summary of the business transacted at the meeting of the Healthy Staffordshire 
Select Committee held on Monday 10 August 2020 - link to Agenda and reports pack: 
 
http://moderngov.staffordshire.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=871&MId=11769&Ver=4 
 

 Agenda Item  District(s)/Borough(s) 

Backlog of Hospital Appointments arising from the 2020 Covid-19 Pandemic 
 
The Committee received a joint presentation/report from (i) Staffordshire Clinical Commissioning Groups (CCG); (ii) 
University Hospitals of North Midlands NHS Trust; (iii) School Aged Immunisation Service (SAIS); (iv) University 
Hospitals of Derby and Burton NHS Foundation Trust and; (v) Royal Wolverhampton NHS Trust regarding the 
backlog of hospital appointments arising from the Covid-19 pandemic.    
 
Members were provided with detailed statistical and graphical information relating to:- (i) Capacity; (ii) performance 
against the NHS Two Week Cancer Wait Target; (iii) progress in reducing the 62 and 104 Days Cancer Pathways 
backlogs; (iv) Cancer Endoscopy Waits; (v) progress with regard to the implementation of various Cancer Screening 
Programmes; (vi) Follow-up Appointments; (vii) Routine Surgery Referral to Treatment Pathway Waiting Lists; (viii) 
Accident and Emergency Unplanned Pathways and; (ix) Inpatient and Outpatient Activity etc.    
 
Members scrutinised and held the CCGs, Trusts and SAIS to account over their performance asking questions and 
seeking clarification where necessary. They learned that whilst the Pandemic initially had a significant impact on the 
NHS, many of those services which had been halted, were now in the process of being restored. Other services such 
as routine GP appointments had adapted/been managed remotely during the crisis in order to comply with social 
distancing guidelines. In addition, they were pleased to note that Staffordshire NHS Trusts/CCGs had robust plans in 
place for the recovery period until March 2021 and had refreshed their long-term Plans to take account of the 
significant change in circumstances which had occurred including identification of future risks and challenges and 
appropriate measures to mitigate their impact. Also, the joint working which had taken place in Health was noted and 
welcomed.           
 
The Committee went on to make various suggestions as to how the recovery phase could be improved for the benefit 
of residents in the County and undertook to keep the developing situation with regard to Covid-19 under close 
scrutiny, as necessary. 

All Districts and 
Boroughs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    

http://moderngov.staffordshire.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=871&MId=11769&Ver=4


 

Their next meeting will be held on Monday 14 September 2020 at 10.00 am Virtual/on-line. 


